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December 2022

Road crews took advantage of the warmer-than-expected weather at the beginning of 
December to work on several ditches and repair multiple road signs. Additionally, crews serviced 

plow trucks and continued moving into and organizing the new Road Maintenance Building.

As the holiday weekend approached, a winter storm hit the township. This storm, which lasted 24 hours, brought sub-
zero temperatures, snow, and wind gusts up to 46 mph. Before the storm, the area received heavy rainfall, which became 
the subject of flash freezing with the rapid temperature drop. Crews worked continually to treat and clear the roadways 
despite wind chills reaching 33 degrees below zero. Over five days, crews plowed the snow drifts and used 350 tons of 
salt to melt ice.


